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(d) System of records means a group of 
any records under the control of the 
Authority, the General Counsel and the 
Panel from which information is re-
trieved by the name of the individual 
or by some identifying particular as-
signed to the individual. 

(e) Routine use means, with respect to 
the disclosure of a record, the use of 
such record for a purpose which is com-
patible with the purpose for which it 
was collected. 

§ 2412.3 Notice and publication. 
The Authority, the General Counsel, 

and the Panel will publish in the FED-
ERAL REGISTER such notices describing 
systems of records as are required by 
law. 

[51 FR 33837, Sept. 23, 1986] 

§ 2412.4 Existence of records requests. 
(a) An individual who desires to know 

if a system of records maintained by 
the Authority, the General Counsel and 
the Panel contains a record pertaining 
to the individual must submit a writ-
ten inquiry as follows: 

(1) If the system of records is located 
in a regional office of the Authority, it 
should be made to the appropriate Re-
gional Director; and 

(2) If the system of records is located 
in the office of the Authority, the Gen-
eral Counsel or the Panel in Wash-
ington, DC, it should be made to the 
Director of Administration of the Au-
thority, Washington, DC. 

(b) The request shall be in writing 
and should be clearly and prominently 
identified as a Privacy Act request. If 
the request is submitted by mail or 
otherwise submitted in an envelope or 
other cover, it should bear the legend 
‘‘Privacy Act Request’’ on the envelope 
or other cover. If a request does not 
comply with the provisions of this 
paragraph, it shall not be deemed re-
ceived until the time it is actually re-
ceived by the appropriate Regional Di-
rector or the Director of Administra-
tion of the Authority, as appropriate. 

(c) The inquiry must include the 
name and address of the individual and 
reasonably describe the system of 
records in question by the individual. 
Descriptions of the systems of records 
maintained by the Authority, the Gen-

eral Counsel and the Panel have been 
published in the FEDERAL REGISTER. 

(d) The appropriate Regional Direc-
tor or the Director of Administration 
of the Authority, as appropriate, will 
advise the individual in writing within 
ten (10) working days from receipt of 
the request whether the system of 
records named by the individual con-
tains a record pertaining to the indi-
vidual. 

[45 FR 3491, Jan. 17, 1980, as amended at 51 
FR 33837, Sept. 23, 1986] 

§ 2412.5 Individual access requests. 

(a) Any individual who desires to in-
spect or receive copies of any record 
pertaining to the individual which is 
contained in a system of records main-
tained by the Authority, the General 
Counsel and the Panel must submit a 
written request reasonably identifying 
the records sought to be inspected or 
copied as follows: 

(1) If the system of records is located 
in a regional office of the Authority, it 
should be made to the appropriate Re-
gional Director; and 

(2) If the system of records is located 
in the offices of the Authority, the 
General Counsel or the Panel in Wash-
ington, DC, it should be made to the 
Deputy Director of Administration of 
the Authority, Washington, DC. 

(b) The request shall be in writing 
and should be clearly and prominently 
identified as a Privacy Act request. If 
the request is submitted by mail or 
otherwise submitted in an envelope or 
other cover, it should bear the legend 
‘‘Privacy Act Request’’ on the envelope 
or other cover. If a request does not 
comply with the provisions of this 
paragraph, it shall not be deemed re-
ceived until the time it is actually re-
ceived by the appropriate Regional Di-
rector or the Director of Administra-
tion of the Authority, as appropriate. 

(c) An individual seeking access to a 
record may, if desired, be accompanied 
by another person during review of the 
records. If the requester does desire to 
be accompanied by another person dur-
ing the inspection, the requester must 
sign a statement, to be furnished to the 
Authority, the General Counsel or the 
Panel representative, as appropriate, 
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